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TO:


JULIAN BURKE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER




MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

FEDERAL
FY 2001 Transportation Appropriations
MTA staff were informed today that the House and Senate Conference Committee on the FY 2001 Transportation Appropriations bill is expected to meet after the July 4th recess.  We will let you know of any updates and changes as soon as we receive any information. 
STATE

State Budget/Governor’s Traffic Congestion Relief Plan
The legislature has drafted a series of trailer bills to implement specific portions of the state budget.  The Governor’s Traffic Congestion Relief Plan is being implemented through AB 2928.  This bill was in print on Monday and is awaiting action by the full Assembly, along with the state budget.  Staff has reviewed AB 2928 to ensure that it is consistent with the MTA Board’s direction and with the plan as outlined by the Governor.  

Language has been inserted in the bill consistent with Senator Hayden’s request to require that 

operating funds coming to the MTA, as a result of  the bill, have services mandated by the Consent Decree as their first priority.

SB 1102 (Murray) Transit Zones - Conflict of Interest
SB 1102 passed the Assembly Transportation Committee on a 10-5 vote, Monday, June 19, 2000.  This measure would place specified conflict of interest requirements on newly formed transit zones in Los Angeles County.  The bill will next be considered in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.  
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SB 1428 (Karnette) Freeway Service Patrol (FSP)
SB 1428 passed the Assembly Transportation Committee in an unanimous vote Monday, June 19, 2000.  SB 1428 would grant permanent status to the Freeway Service Patrol Program and is sponsored by the MTA in cooperation with FSPs statewide.  The bill will next be considered in the Assembly Appropriations Committee.

LOCAL
The Los Angeles City Council voted to transfer $2,000,000 to the LA Convention and Visitors Bureau for transportation costs associated with the 2000 Democratic National Convention (DNC).  These are the funds that would be used to pay MTA for the charter bus service we plan to provide in support of the DNC.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237.
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